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D&C#36  “The Desert Shall Rejoice and Blossom as a Rose” 

Outline: 
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   II. “Right Here Will Stand the Temple of Our God” 
       A. The Importance Of Temples To The Saints 
       B. Sacrifices Required to Build Temple 
  III. The Saints Were Obedient As They Settled And 
       Colonized the Salt Lake Valley and the Surrounding 
       Areas 
       A. First Year In the Valley  
       B. Cricket Invasion And Grasshoppers 
       C. Temptations of California and Gold 
       D. Exploration And Colonization Companies 
   IV. Missionaries Make Sacrifice to Teach the Gospel 
       Throughout the World  
    V. John Taylor Becomes Third President of the Church 
   VI. Conclusions 
 
I. Introduction 
 
This lesson addresses some of the important events that 
occurred during the time Brigham Young served as the 
President of the Church and John Taylor became the Third 
President of the Church. Brigham Young led the Church for 
33 years.  
 
It had been just four days since the Vanguard company, 
under the leadership of Brigham Young, had entered the 
valley. It was 28 July 1847. On that date, Brigham Young  
determined the location where the Saints would build a 
temple.  
 
Wilford Woodruff states, 
 
“[He struck his cane in the ground and said], Right here 
will stand the temple of our God.” (in Wilford Woodruff, 
Deseret Evening News, 25 July 1888, 2). 
 
Temples had been built in Kirtland and Nauvoo and now, in 
the Salt Lake Valley. It was to be in the center of the 
planned city. This was in keeping with the plan that Joseph 
Smith had received from the Lord in late June 1833 
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regarding the location of the temple to be built in 
Independence, Missouri.  

B. Brigham Young Differs with Pratt--Taylor 

No sooner had Brigham Young located the place where the 
temple was to be built, than he made plans to return to 
Winter Quarters.  

Church History in the Fulness of Times states, 

“Brigham Young, the Twelve, and most of the original 
Pioneer Company spent only thirty-three days in 1847 in the 
valley. On 16 August they commenced their return to Winter 
Quarters to prepare their families to come to the valley 
the next year. En route they met with 1,553 Saints who were 
already on the way to the Salt Lake Valley.” (Church 
History in the Fulness of Times. Salt Lake City: The Church 
of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1989, 334). 

Stephen E. Pratt states, 

“When Brigham Young took the pioneer group to the Great 
Basin in 1847, he left explicit instructions as to how the 
Saints in the subsequent emigration should proceed.  

“Parley P. Pratt felt he could make changes in Brigham’s 
plans since he believed he held equal authority with 
Brigham when Brigham was not physically present. John 
Taylor agreed… 

“This concept of Parley P. Pratt, John Taylor, Orson Pratt, 
and others of the Twelve stemmed from Joseph Smith’s 
organization of the Twelve in 1835 wherein all members of 
the Quorum held equal authority. 

“As the Saints prepared from April to June 1847 to go to 
the West, Parley began organizing the 1,561 people somewhat 
differently from the model proposed by Brigham Young on 15 
June 1847. Instead of maintaining the two divisions along 
adopted family lines, Parley set up, under his and Taylor’s 
direction, a president and two counselors over temporal 
affairs and one leader over spiritual affairs supervising 
each division of five hundred.  
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“Once the groups were fully organized, they departed on 21-
22 June [1847]. While some administrative difficulties 
arose, by September 1847 the large five hundred wagon 
company was well on its way to the Salt Lake Valley, spread 
over a hundred-mile radius form the first group to the 
last. 

“On 4 September, when the returning Brigham Young and the 
Quorum met the Pratt-Taylor group [on the trail], Brigham 
said he was not satisfied.” (Stephen F. Pratt. “Parley P. 
Pratt in Winter Quarters and the Trail West,” in BYU 
Studies 24, no.3, (1984), 8-12). 

Richard E. Bennett states, 

“[It appears that the difference was two-fold],…it became 
clear [to Brigham Young] that the [Pratt-Taylor] emigration 
camp was far larger than the Twelve had expected or 
directed it to be; that it was overpopulated with the best-
provisioned but underrepresented the poor and the halt; and 
that it did not include nearly as many of the Mormon 
Battalion families as Brigham had promised his army boys 
back at the Missouri River the year before.” (We’ll Find 
The Place. Salt Lake City: Deseret Book Co., 1997, 270). 

Stephen F. Pratt states, 

“Later, when Brigham arrived in Winter Quarters and 
meetings were called to set up a First Presidency in 
November—December 1847, he became adamant that Parley P. 
Pratt and John Taylor had made grave errors, that when 
mistakes were made he had the right to call Quorum members 
to account and thus to regulate the Quorum. Orson Pratt on 
that occasion felt at first that a majority could overrule 
the decision of the President, but Brigham quickly 
countered him, saying that there needed to be one head, not 
seven heads, of the Church to avoid confusion, and since 
Joseph had vested in Brigham the keys to sealing power, 
Brigham had jurisdiction over the Twelve by revelation.” 
(“Parley P. Pratt in Winter Quarters and the Trail West,” 
in BYU Studies 24, no.3, (1984), 12). 

While the reorganization of the First Presidency had been 
an issue of concern to Brigham Young for some time, the 
issue with Parley P. Pratt and John Taylor, would have 
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brought the issue in even clearer focus in the mind of 
Brigham Young.  

B. Reorganization of the First Presidency 

By October, 1847, Apostles John E. Page had joined the 
Strange group, and William Smith was in Illinois 
vacillating between going with Strange or Brigham. Parley 
P. Pratt and John Taylor were in the valley. [see Richard 
E. Bennett. We’ll Find a Place, 288.).  

Brigham Young and eight of the apostles had earlier left 
Salt Lake and returned to Winter Quarters arriving on 
October 31, 1847. While there were less than 2000 Saints 
remaining, all were excited to greet them and they were 
excited to learn from Brigham’s company, what the valley 
was like and what they had seen.  

Myrtle Stevens Hyde states, 

“In their November meetings the Council of the Twelve had 
considered many pressing matters. How should they meet the 
needs of the Saints in the far parts of the United States 
and in the British Isles? What should they do about the 
insistence of Indian agents that the Saints abandon Omaha 
Indian lands, including Winter Quarters, on the west side 
of the Missouri? What plans should they make to retain the 
homes and farms and communities of the Saints on the east 
side of the river, in Iowa? Had the time come for the re-
organization of the new First Presidency of the Church in 
order that the Twelve might be free to travel among the 
Saints? 

“The scheduled conference began on Friday, December 3, ‘in 
a large double block house’ in Miller’s Hollow. The first 
day’s two sessions progressed well. On Saturday, however, 
the second day, the remainder of the conference was 
postponed. Frigid weather prevented an outside meeting, 
and, in Brigham Young’s words, ‘the Saints congregated in 
such large numbers that we found it impractical to 
continue…so that we adjourned for three weeks to build a 
house capable of holding the Saints.’ In spite of extremely 
cold weather, two hundred brethren volunteered to raise a 
large structure. 
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“With the Sunday conference sessions canceled, and the 
members of the Twelve already on the east side of the 
river, they decided to hold a Sabbath council meeting at 
Orson Hyde’s home… 

“Sunday, December 5, 1847, the eight men arrived in Hyde 
Park. ‘[A] good feast relished as midday meal, and after an 
afternoon of conversation,…At dusk, five o’clock the 
meeting began. 

“Brigham Young, president of the Quorum of the Twelve, 
disclosed the need for a Presidency of the Church ‘lies 
with weight upon my mind,’ adding, ‘I have been stirred up 
to do this by the Spirit of the Lord.’ 

Richard E. Bennett states, 

“What they [apostles] did not understand was the urgent 
need to reorganize and how soon it should be done. Most 
felt that the Twelve were administering the affairs of the 
Church well enough. There was also resistance to breaking 
up the unity they obviously enjoyed. Some of them were 
worried, frankly, over how their quorum president had never 
hesitated to chastise and correct them, in both private and 
public settings, and wondered what might happen if he were 
given more authority. Most importantly, this group of men 
who so devoutly believed they were on a divine errand 
required inspiration, if not revelation to make such a 
change. 

“All things considered, none could no longer resist 
Brigham’s arguments that as president of the quorum he was 
already the foremost leader of the church, that the 
authority and responsibility rested in them to reorganize 
the Church, and the complexities of the time demanded it…Or 
as he said on a later occasion, ‘You can’t make me 
President because I am President. You can’t give me more 
power because I have it.” (We’ll Find The Place. Salt Lake 
City: Deseret Book Co., 1997, 288-289). 

Myrtle Stevens Hyde adds, 

“[Brigham] asked the other apostles to tell their feelings 
upon the subject…[they] each manifested sincere opinions. 
They conversed more, and they prayed, a sublime outpouring 
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of the Holy Spirit assuring the nine companions of Heaven’s 
acceptance of their efforts. 

“Absorbed with the enveloping peace in the room, Orson 
looked upward in sudden astonishment when he heard a rich 
encompassing voice. Quickened to the center of his soul, 
Orson knew the source: ‘The voice of God came from on high 
and spake to the Council.’ The words were brief, the 
message direct: ‘Let my servant Brigham step forth and 
receive the full power of the presiding Priesthood in my 
Church and kingdom.’ 

“Every latent feeling was aroused, and every heart 
melted…,’ Orson recounts. ‘This was the voice of the 
Almighty unto us…We knew and realized that we had a 
testimony of God…[We] did hear and feel the voice from 
heaven, and we were filled with the power of God.’ 

“Orson was still comprehending that the Twelve had been 
directed to appoint Brigham Young President of the Church, 
when a knock at the door startled him. He arose and went to 
the door, and stared out into the darkness at an unusual 
sight. ‘Men, women, and children,’ he tells, ‘came running 
together where we were, and asked us what was the matter.’ 
Puzzled at the excited neighbor’s words, other men joined 
Orson at the door and listened to explanations. 

“Our house shook, and the ground trembled, and we do not 
know but there was an earthquake.’ The Council members, 
Orson adds, had ‘felt no shaking of the earth or of the 
house, but were filled with exceeding power and goodness of 
God.” (Orson Hyde: The Olive Branch of Israel. Salt Lake 
City: Agreka Books, 2000, 219-220). 

It was moved that Heber C. Kimball and Willard Richards 
serve as Brigham’s first and second counselors in the First 
Presidency. This motion was sustained. It was later 
sustained on December 27, 1847 in the new tabernacle build 
at Kannesville, Iowa, and later in the British Isles, and 
at the 1848 General Conference on October 8, 1848. 

Some have suggested that the inspiration of Brigham Young 
to re-organize the First Presidency was one of the great 
accomplishments of his presidency. Its’ importance surely 
cannot be diminished. We read that the responsibility of 
the Quorum of the Twelve is to serve as witnesses of the 
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Lord Jesus Christ in all the world [D&C 107:23]. The 
responsibility of the Quorum of the First Presidency [D&C 
107:22], is to provide the administrative direction of the 
Church.       

Richard E. Bennett states, 

“…it is entirely possible that the single, most important 
development at the Missouri was the emergence of the 
principle of apostolic supremacy and its logical 
consequence, apostolic succession. What happened in 
relative obscurity at the Lanesville Log Tabernacle in 1847 
established a precedent that continues to dictate Latter-
day Saint ecclesiastical government to this day.” (Mormons 
at the Missouri, 1846-1852. Norman, Oklahoma: University of 
Oklahoma Press, 1987, 214). 

II. “Right Here Will Stand the Temple of Our God” 

As noted, marking the spot where the temple was to be built 
was done by Brigham Young, just four days after they 
entered the valley. It will take another 40 years before 
the temple will be completed. Temples in St. George, Manti, 
and Logan will be completed prior to the Salt Lake Temple 
dedication.  

John A. Widsoe states, 

“The pioneers were hungry and weary; they needed food and 
rest; a hostile desert looked them in the face; yet in the 
midst of such physical requirement they turned first to the 
building of temples and strength that the temples provide.” 
(“The Way of Salvation,” in Conference Report, April 1943, 
38). 

Doctrine and Covenants and Church History Gospel Doctrine 
Teacher’s Manual states, 

“Within one week after President Young marked the spot for 
the temple, the Saints began surveying the new city, with 
the temple at the center of the survey. The layout of the 
city focused the people on the temple.” (Doctrine and 
Covenants and Church History Gospel Doctrine Teacher’s 
Manual. Salt Lake City: The Church of Jesus Christ of 
Latter-day Saints, 1999, 209). 
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A. Importance Of Temple To The Saints 

*Why should the temple be central in our lives today? 

Attendance in the temple is the ultimate focus of our 
religion. Within its walls, we receive the spiritual 
strength upon which to build our lives. If we do not attend 
the temple and make the sacred covenants that are found 
within, both for ourselves and others, we will miss the 
special blessings that are reserved only for those who make 
the temple a priority in their lives.   

*How can we make the temple a more important part of our 
 lives?  

Howard W. Hunter states,  

“…I invite the Latter-day Saints to look to the temple of 
the Lord as the great symbol of your membership. It is the 
deepest desire of my heart to have every member of the 
Church worthy to enter the temple. It would please the Lord 
if every adult member would be worthy to—and carry-a 
current temple recommend. The things that we must do and 
not do to be worthy of a temple recommend are the very 
things that ensure we will be happy as individuals and as 
families. 

“Let us be a temple-attending people. Attend the temple as 
frequently as personal circumstances allow. Keep a picture 
of a temple in your home that your children may see it. 
Teach them about the purposes of the house of the Lord. 
Have them plan from the earliest years to go there and to 
remain worthy of that blessing. 

“If proximity to a temple does not allow frequent 
attendance, gather in the history of your family and 
prepare the names for the sacred ordinances performed only 
in the temple. This family research is essential to the 
work of the temples, and blessings surely will come to 
those who do that work.” (“Exceeding Great and Precious 
Blessings,” in Ensign, November 1994, 8). 

Howard W. Hunter later states,  

“We…emphasize the personal blessings of temple worship and 
the sanctity and safety that are provided within those 
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hallowed walls. It is the house of the Lord, a place of 
revelation and of peace. As we attend the temple, we learn 
more richly and deeply the purpose of life, and the 
significance of the atoning sacrifice of the Lord Jesus 
Christ. Let us make the temple, with temple worship and 
temple covenants and temple marriage, our ultimate earthly 
goal and the supreme mortal experience…” (“Follow the Son 
of God,” in Ensign, November 1994, 87-88). 

B. Sacrifices Required To Build the Temple 

Doctrine and Covenants and Church History Gospel Doctrine 
Teacher’s Manual states, 

“…[The] excavation [of the] large foundation [for the Salt 
Lake Temple] was done by hand, requiring thousands of hours 
of labor. The cornerstones were laid on 6 April 1853. After 
a few years of work on the foundation, the Saints stopped 
work because of a problem with the United States 
government. The president of the United States had heard 
false stories that the Saints were rebelling against the 
government, so he sent an army to the Salt Lake Valley. In 
response, President Young had the Saints cover the 
foundation [of the temple] with dirt to make it look like 
an ordinary field. 

“When the Saints later unearthed the sandstone foundation, 
they noticed cracks in the rocks. The removed the sandstone 
and replaced it with solid granite blocks [that had to be 
quarried from the canyon several miles away and hauled by 
oxen to the construction site of the temple]. President 
Young insisted that only the best materials and 
craftsmanship be used in the construction of the temple. He 
said: 

‘I want to see the temple built in a manner that it 
will endure through the Millennium. This is not the 
only temple we shall build; there will be hundreds of 
them built and dedicated to the Lord…And when the 
Millennium is over,…I want that temple still to stand 
as a proud monument of the faith, perseverance, and 
industry of the Saints of God in the mountains, in the 
nineteenth century.’ (Discourses of Brigham Young. 
Selected by John A. Widtsoe. [1941], 395). 
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“It took years for the Saints to quarry, transport, and 
shape the granite blocks for the construction of the 
temple. During this time, they struggled just to survive, 
as they lost crops to the elements, served missions in 
faraway lands, and accepted calls to leave their homes and 
establish communities in remote areas. In spite of the many 
challenges, the Saints persevered, and with the Lord’s help 
they prevailed. The Salt Lake Temple was dedicated in 1893, 
40 years after the cornerstones had been laid.” (Doctrine 
and Covenants and Church History Gospel Doctrine Teacher’s 
Manual. Salt Lake City: The Church of Jesus Christ of 
Latter-day Saints, 209-210).   

*What can we learn from the perseverance of the Saints as 
 they built the Salt Lake Temple? 

Brigham Young was determined to build a temple that would 
last through the Millennium. He built it of the best of 
materials so it would endure. He built it to last. 

He did not let the focus of the people upon the completion 
of the temple become secondary to the other challenges and 
adversity that occurred during the years. Missionary work  
in other parts of the United States and the world as well 
as the establishment of communities continued along with 
the building of the temple. 

Jeffrey R. Holland states, 

“The prestigious Scientific American referred to [the Salt 
Lake Temple] as a ‘monument to Mormon perseverance.’ And so 
it was. Blood, toil, tears, and sweat. The best things in 
life are always worth finishing. ‘Know ye not that ye are 
the temple of God?” (New Testament, 1 Corinthians 3:16). 
Most assuredly we are. As long and laborious as the effort 
may seem, we must [also] keep shaping and setting the 
stones that will make our accomplishments ‘a grand and 
imposing spectacle.’ We must take advantage of every 
opportunity to learn and grow, dream dreams and see 
visions, work toward their realization, wait patiently when 
we have no other choice, lean on our sword and rest a 
while, but get up and fight again. Perhaps we will not see 
the full meaning of our effort [Brigham Young did not live 
to see the completion of the Salt Lake Temple], in our own 
lifetime. But our children will, or our children’s children 
will, until finally we, with all of them, can give the 



11 

 

Hosanna Shout…We are [also] laying the foundation of a 
great work—-our own inestimable future.” (However Long and 
Hard the Road. Salt Lake City: Deseret Book Co., 1985, 
[Fourth Printing July 1989], 127). 

Living in a world that throws away, instead of repairs; who 
seek immediate gratification, the attributes of waiting 
patiently or persevering when the “going gets tough” is 
often foreign to their experience; working and sacrificing 
to build an edifice, even a holy edifice, that will take 
forty years to complete is completely outside their 
comprehension. They will someday learn, however, some 
things that are important often take longer to construct or 
obtain. And they are worth the patience and effort 
required.  
 
III. The Saints Were Obedient As They Settled And Colonized 
     the Salt Lake Valley And the Surrounding Areas. 

A. First Year In The Valley  

William G. Hartley states, 

“In October 1847, nearly 1,700 Mormon refugees hunkered 
down in the near-treeless, mountain-guarded shorelands of 
the lifeless Great Salt Lake at 4,300 feet above sea level. 
One huge question hung like a dark cloud over their heads: 
Can we survive a winter here? 
 
“Their previous winter at Winter Quarters and sister 
encampment had been bitter and deadly. They had been a year 
without a harvest. Food was in short supply. They had no 
nearby place where they could buy or trade for food and 
supplies—-they were 1,000 miles from Winter Quarters in one 
direction and 800 miles from thinly settled California in 
the other.  
 
“Survival until [next Fall’s harvest] depended on several 
crucial factors. Among the most important were the food and 
equipment they’d brought in their wagons; how severe the 
winter would be; how well crops could grow; their success 
in hunting and fishing; people’s willingness to subordinate 
themselves to the communities needs; the ability to find 
enough wood in the nearby mountains, and the ability to 
suffer minimal problems with nearby Native Americans.” 
(“Surviving the First Year in the Valley, in History of the 
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Saints: The Great Mormon Exodus and the Establishment of 
Zion. Glen Rawson, Dennis Lyman, and Bryant Bush. General 
Editor: William G. Hartley. American Fork: Covenant 
Communications, Inc. 2012, 131-132). 
 
Our Heritage states, 
 
“Late crops were planted but the harvest was marginal, and 
by spring many were suffering from lack of food. John R. 
Young, who was a boy at the time wrote: 
 

“By the time the grass began to grow the famine had 
waxed sore. For several months we had no bread. Beef, 
milk, pig-weeds, segoes [lily roots], and thistles 
formed our diet. I was the herd-boy, and while out 
watching the stock, I used to eat thistle stalks until 
my stomach would be a full as a cow’s. At last the 
hunger was so sharp that father took down the old 
bird-pecked ox-hide from the limb; and it was 
converted to a most delicious soup. 
 

The settlers freely cooperated and shared with each other 
and so were able to survive this difficult time.” (Our 
Heritage. Salt Lake City: The Church of Jesus Christ of 
Latter-day Saints, 1996, 82). 
 
B. Cricket Invasion And Grasshoppers 
 
“By June 1848, the settlers had planted between five and 
six thousand acres of land, and the valley began to look 
green and productive. But to the Saints’ dismay, huge 
hordes of black crickets descended upon the crops. The 
settlers did everything they could. They dug trenches and 
turned streams of water on the crickets. They clubbed the 
insects with sticks and brooms and tried to burn them, but 
their efforts were useless. The crickets continued to come 
in seemingly endless numbers. Patriarch John Smith, 
president of the Salt Lake Stake, called for a day of 
fasting and prayer. Soon large flocks of seagulls appeared 
in the sky and descended on the crickets. Susan Noble Grant 
said of the experience: ‘To our astonishment, the gulls 
seemed almost ravenous while gobbling down the scrambling, 
hopping crickets.’ The Saints watched in joy and 
wonderment. Their lives had been saved.” (Our Heritage. 
Salt Lake City: The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day 
Saints, 1996, 82). 
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Marion D. Hanks adds, 
 
“One day in Salt Lake City on Temple Square, the marvelous 
ten acres where the heart of the Church rests, where a 
great temple was built by our pioneer fore-bears, many of 
them from your own valleys; a gentleman came, who was 
somewhat advanced in years, wearing dark clothing…When this 
gentleman heard the hour of tour,…he sat down on a bench 
opposite the desk and waited patiently. When the guide came 
to take the tour, he arose with the other guests, formed a 
group, and followed the guide out of our door into the 
courtyard and into the grounds, where there is a beautiful 
statue erected in grateful remembrance of the mercy of God 
to the Mormon pioneers when the crickets came and ate the 
grain, when the seagulls came in answer to prayer to eat 
the crickets and permit the pioneers to survive. 
 
“I noticed this little gentlemen right in front of the 
group as a young guide stood there at the Seagull Monument 
and told the story of the cricket’s coming. The pioneers, 
isolated a thousand miles away from help of any kind, with 
their very lives dependant on the crops these crickets were 
eating, cried out to God in anguish. Even a little child 
knows, who has been in the Church very long, what happened. 
 
“The wonderful guide,…told the story out of the fervor of 
his own personal faith and testimony, and then he pointed 
his hand towards this magnificent monument and said, 
‘Ladies and gentlemen, brothers and sisters, for you are my 
brothers and sisters, you see we all have the same Eternal 
Father, this is more than a monument of stone, more than a 
remembrance of an incident or a recognition of a bird, this 
is a visible tangible expression of our faith as a people 
that God really lives, that he is the God of the 
scriptures, the God of the prophets. He may be all of 
those, but he is much more, he is the God in whose likeness 
and image we are made; the God to whom the prophets prayed 
and from whom they received personal revelation, the God to 
whom Jesus taught us to pray after this manner, ‘Our Father 
which art in Heaven.’ Then the young guide bore his 
testimony that he knew through prayer and earnest search 
that God lives and that we are His children. The rest of 
the tour went on to another stop, but the gentleman I am 
talking about did not. He came hurrying back and walked 
into the office where I sat. He wouldn’t sit down when I 
offered him a chair, but leaned across the table. He had 
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tears in his eyes and I have never seen a man more intent. 
He said, ‘Sir, this marvelous young man out at the monument 
just told me the story of the seagulls and the crickets, 
about the prayer of faith and its answer. I know that he 
knows that what he is saying is true! He knows it! I have 
found a man who really knows God and the truth of God!’ 
Then he freely wept, raised his hand to me and said, ‘Do 
you know it? Do the rest of the Mormons know it?’ I said, 
‘Yes, sir, this we know! We know it by the revelations of 
God through prophets as he revealed his will of old and we 
know it by the witness of the Spirit in our own souls. ‘We 
know it!’ He couldn’t speak for a moment, but when he did 
he said, ‘I have finally found what I couldn’t find in 38 
years of preaching the Congregational Gospel. I have found 
the truth!” (“This We Know,” in The Challenge. Netherlands 
Mission Newsletter, Issue 158, November 4, 1963, 1). 
 
The seagull monument is “more than a monument of stone, 
more than a remembrance of an incident or a recognition of 
a bird, this is a visible tangible expression of our faith 
as a people that God really lives.” Despite our challenges 
and adversity, He was with the Saints in the valley; He is 
with His Saints now. 
 
The challenge of insects was an on-going challenge as the 
setters sought to grow their crops and establish their 
homes in the desert. Mr. Ricks recorded his personal 
experience with both grasshoppers and crickets.  
 
Guy S. Rix Concord states 
 
“On arriving at the valley of the Great Salt Lake, in Sept. 
[1847], Mr. Ricks located temporarily at Bountiful, about 
12 miles north of Salt Lake City, where he erected a saw 
mill and remained during the winter of 1848-1849. In the 
spring of 1849 he took up some land at the foot of the 
mountains at Centerville, about six miles north of 
Bountiful, where he made him a home and continued to reside 
for nine years. 
 
“While residing at Centerville he passed through the famine 
period caused by the grasshoppers and crickets. It was in 
the year 1854, when the crops along the fertile district 
lying between the mountains and the lake were growing 
nicely with the prospects of an abundant harvest, that the 
grass hoppers came. They came in such numbers that the 
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settlers saw at once that unless something could be done to 
drive them away that everything green would soon disappear 
and that all prospects of a harvest would vanish. When it 
is remembered that the nearest settlement was more than a 
thousand miles distant this prospect looked gloomy indeed. 
Being of a religious temperament and having had occasion to 
rely upon the Lord before, all went to him in this 
instance, and strange to say the next morning soon after 
the sun rise, the grasshoppers rose in the air like a cloud 
and in such numbers as to darken the sun, it seemingly 
being a habit with them to exercise after a night passed on 
the growing crops. While in the air a strong wind came down 
off the mountains and blew them suddenly over the lake 
where the myriads settled in the briny waters and were 
drowned, later when the wind changed from the west these 
grasshoppers were washed upon the shore in such numbers 
that for miles and miles they made a windrow two or three 
feet deep. The crops were saved.  
 
“This case was paralleled two or three years before when 
the crickets came marching down off the mountains like a 
vast army invading the plain. The settlers saw at once that 
unless something happened that every green thing would 
disappear from the earth in a short time, but remembering 
the Lord and feeling sure that he would help them in the 
hour of trial they laid their case before him. This time 
thousands of seagulls came out of the west, pouncing down 
upon the army of crickets and destroying them. The old 
settlers of this region regarded these occurrences in the 
nature of miracles, as remarkable as the flight of quails 
which saved the Israelites during their flight from Egypt.” 
(History and Genealogy of The Ricks Family of America. 
Compiled by Guy S. Rix Concord. Salt Lake City: Skelton 
Publishing Co., 1908, 83-84). 
 
C. Temptations of California and Gold 
 
Levi Jackson states, 
 
“[December 1847]. A spirit of dissatisfaction began to show 
itself to the country and against our leaders… Some were 
determined to go to California and were determined they 
would go at all hazards.” (Levi Jackson Journal in History 
of the Saints: The Great Mormon Exodus and the 
Establishment of Zion. Glenn Rawson, Dennis Lyman, and 
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Bryant Bush. General Editor, William G. Hartley. American 
Fork, Utah: Covenant Communications, Inc., 2012, 136). 
 
On January 24, 1848, at a sawmill in Coloma on the south 
fork of the American River in California, gold was 
discovered. The frenzy that followed, only served to 
increase the desire of the Mormons to leave the Salt Lake 
valley and go to California.  
 
In 1849, the First Presidency issued a General Epistle to 
the members of the Church. It stated: 
 

“That there is plenty of gold in Western Califonia is 
beyond doubt, but the valley of the Sacramento is an 
unhealthy place, and the Saints can be better employed 
in raising grain, and building houses in this 
vicinity, than digging for gold in the Sacramento, 
unless they are counseled so to do. The true use of 
gold is for paving streets, covering houses and making 
culinary dishes, and when the Saints shall have 
preached the Gospel, raised grain, and built up cities 
enough; the Lord will open up the way for a supply of 
gold to the perfect satisfaction of his people; until 
then, let them not be over anxious, for the treasures 
of the earth are in the Lord’s storehouse, and he will 
open the doors thereof, when and where he pleases.” 
(Second General Epistle of the Presidency of The 
Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints from the 
Great Salt Lake to the Saints Scattered Throughout the 
Earth. Great Salt Lake City: The Church of Jesus 
Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1849, 3). 
 

Michael N. Landon states, 
 
“Beginning in 1849 and continuing for many years, Brigham 
Young warned the Saints about the dangers of seeking the 
riches of the world, particularly California gold.” 
(History of the Saints: The Great Mormon Exodus and the 
Establishment of Zion. Glenn Rawson, Dennis Lyman, and 
Bryant Bush. General Editor, William G. Hartley. American 
Fork, Utah: Covenant Communications, Inc., 2012, 155). 
   
Brigham Young clearly understood the counsel of the Savior 
recorded in Matthew, 
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NT, Matthew 6:33 
 

33 But seek ye first the kingdom of God, and his 
righteousness; and all these things shall be added 
unto you. 
 

Solomon Chamberlain is one who ignored the counsel of his 
leaders, and decided to go to California to better the 
conditions for his family. He states: 
 

“Somewhere about the year 1850, I thought I would go 
to California, as gold digging was cried up so much, 
and get gold to make myself and family comfortable, as 
I was in poor circumstances. I accordingly went, the 
North route, and made my stand this side of 
Sacramento, on Weber Creek. 
 
“I went up this creek about 5 miles, and began to dig 
for gold. I made one dollar per day, board was one 
dollar per meal in this place.  
  
“This morning I found myself in the woods, and but one 
mule, to help myself with. I now found if I stayed any 
longer, I should have to sell my mule, and live on the 
proceeds thereof. As digging was poor at this time, 
and the large streams were so high, there could be no 
digging on them for a month or more. I now thought I 
would ask the Lord what I should do, and I was now 
alone, and far from home. I knelt down and asked the 
Lord in faith what I should do, and the voice of the 
Lord came unto me as plain as though a man spake, and 
said, ‘if you will go home to your family, you shall 
go in peace, and nothing shall harm you. 
 
“I rose up and started with my one mule, and left all 
that I had, a chest of clothes, and my rifle, in a 
store and said nothing to no man where I was going. I 
took the Lord at his word and put myself over the 
California mountains with no weapon but my pocket 
knife. This year the Indians were more troublesome 
than ever they were before or since. They were killing 
and being killed every night.  
  
“I put my trust in God, and in the power of the 
priesthood, which carried me safe through, although I 
came all the way alone, me and my one mule. So the 
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Lord was as good as his word in bringing me safe 
through.”  
(Solomon Chamberlain Autobiography, 1858, in 
History of the Saints: The Great Mormon Exodus and the 
Establishment of Zion. Glenn Rawson, Dennis Lyman, and 
Bryant Bush. General Editor, William G. Hartley. 
American Fork, Utah: Covenant Communications, Inc., 
2012, 156-157). paragraphs and quotes added). 

D. Exploration and Colonization Companies 
 
As not all the pioneers could live in Salt Lake or the 
vicinity, it was necessary for scouting teams to be sent 
out to explore the area. With this information, Brigham 
Young would then be able to recommend the best locations to 
establish the Saints, and those who would be coming to Zion 
in the future. 
 
Our Heritage states, 
 
“In their travels these [scouting team] members discovered 
mineral deposits, abundant timber, water sources, and 
grassland, as well as suitable areas for settlement.” (Our 
Heritage. Salt Lake City: The Church of Jesus Christ of 
Latter-day Saints, 1996, 84). 
 
The areas of exploration included, north to Cache Valley, 
and south including Utah Lake, the Utah Valley, to the 
present site of St. George. Also the Tooele Valley, to the 
west of Salt Lake Valley was also explored. (see Church 
History in the Fulness of Times. Salt Lake City: The Church 
of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1989, 344-346). 
 
William Edwin Berrett states, 
 
“The initial settlement at Salt Lake had succeeded. This 
could be repeated in other valleys until the great Mormon 
State of Deseret [The name the Saints choose to call 
territory] would become the envy of the world—-and ‘Zion’ a 
reality. This was his [Brigham Young’s] dream, and the 
vigor with which he sought to bring it about and the 
success which he attained, marked him as the great 
colonizer of American history.  
 
“The locations were determined by scouting parties who 
traversed wide areas. The leaders [of the communities] 
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chosen were called to that work by the authority of the 
Priesthood. They were carefully selected men. The founding 
of settlements became a religious duty to which families 
were called in the same way that their sons were called to 
carry the gospel into the world.” (The Restored Church. 
Salt Lake City: Deseret Book Co., 1961, [Fourteenth 
Edition, 19690], 286-287). 
 
Mormon colonies would include the entire state of present 
Utah; North to Idaho and Canada; NorthEast and East to 
Wyoming and Colorado, West, to Nevada and California, and 
South to Arizona and Mexico. (see Mormon Colonization Map, 
in The Restored Church. Salt Lake City: Deseret Book Co., 
1961, [Fourteenth Edition, 19690], 288). 
 
Our Heritage states, 
 
“In 1862 Charles Lowell Walker received a call to settle in 
southern Utah. He attended a meeting for those who had been 
called and recorded: ‘Here I learned a principle that I 
shall not forget for awhile. It showed me that obedience 
was a great principle in heaven and on earth. ‘Well, here I 
have worked for the last seven years through heat and cold, 
hunger and adverse circumstances, and at last have got me a 
home, a lot with fruit trees just beginning to bear and 
look pretty. Well, I must leave it and go and do the will 
of my Father in Heaven, who overrules all for the good of 
them that love and fear him. I pray God to give me strength 
to accomplish that which is required of me in an acceptable 
manner before him.” (Our Heritage. Salt Lake City: The 
Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1996, 86). 
 
The responses to go and settle these various locations 
always required sacrifice and re-location and faith. Not 
all responses were positive.  
 
Jeffrey R. Holland states, 
 
“[The call to] the Muddy [Mission] promised only a very 
hard life, and much soul-searching was done when the calls 
came to settle there. 
 
“…the region was…a lonely, barren wasteland. It seemed to 
have almost nothing to offer but heat and hard work. It was 
isolated, for the most part desolate, and the river that 
gave the mission its identity was aptly named. Almost 
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everyone echoed the first observation, ‘Of all places on 
the earth, why the Muddy?’ 
 
“Elizabeth Claridge McCune states [regarding the call to 
her father when Brigham Young, (Brother) Kimball, and 
(Brother) Wells came to Nephi to meet with the Saints]: 
 

“We all attended the afternoon meeting, the girls in 
white having reserved seats in front. The sermons were 
grand and we were happy until President Young 
announced that he had a few names to read of men who 
were to be called and voted in as missionaries to go 
and settle…the ‘Muddy.’ This almost stilled the 
beating of the hearts of all present. Many of our 
people had been called to go to settle the Dixie 
country [Southern Utah]—-but the Muddy, so many miles 
farther south! And so much worse! Oh! Oh! I did not 
hear another name except ‘Samuel Claridge.’ Then how I 
sobbed and cried, regardless of the fact that the 
tears were spoiling [my] new white dress. The father 
of the girl who sat next to me was also called. Said 
my companion, ‘What is [it] you [are] crying about? It 
doesn’t make me cry. I know my father won’t go. ‘Well, 
there is the difference.’ said I. ‘I know that my 
father will go and nothing could prevent him, and I 
should not own him as a father if he would not go 
where he is called! Then I broke down sobbing again… 
 

“What is it that bred then and breeds now the loyalty and 
devotion found in this fifteen-year-old child and the 
family into which she was born? 
 
“What we are seeing in [this] example…is what we have seen 
down through the dispensations of time and certainly down 
through this dispensation. We are seeing what we saw when 
the Saints fled New York and Pennsylvania and Ohio and 
Missouri, then fled their beloved Nauvoo across the ice-
bound river…It is what we saw when those same people buried 
their dead in large numbers at Winter Quarters, followed by  
isolated graves, sometimes as tiny as a bread box, near 
Chimney Rock or at one of the many crossings of the 
Sweetwater, or in a snow bank at Martin’s Cove. 
 
“What we saw then and what we see now among the blessed 
Saints the world over is faith in God. Faith in the Lord 
Jesus Christ. Faith in the Prophet Joseph Smith [and 
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Brigham Young and each prophet]. Faith in the reality of 
this work and the truthfulness of this message.” (“When The 
Call Comes,” in Broken Things to Mend. Salt Lake City: 
Deseret Book Co., 2008, 104-107). 
 
Those who answered the call then and now, will receive the 
blessings of the Lord Jesus Christ whose work this is. 
Those who did not, lost the blessings they might have had 
if they had been willing to say, ‘Yes. I will go and do as 
the Lord has asked.” 
 
The Doctrine and Covenants contains many teachings about 
the blessings of obedience: 
 
“a. Keep commandments, “faithful in tribulation,” be 
    “crowned with much glory.”  
 
Doctrine and Covenants 58:2-4 [underline added] 

2 For verily I say unto you, blessed is he that keepeth 
my commandments, whether in life or in death; and he 
that is faithful in tribulation, the reward of the 
same is greater in the kingdom of heaven. 
3 Ye cannot behold with your natural eyes, for the 
present time, the design of your God concerning those 
things which shall come hereafter, and the glory which 
shall follow after much tribulation.  
4 For after much tribulation come the blessings.  
Wherefore the day cometh that ye shall be crowned with 
much glory; the hour is not yet, but is nigh at hand. 

“b. Willing and obedient will be blessed…in the last days.” 
 
Doctrine and Covenants 64:33-34 [underline added] 
 

33 Wherefore, be not weary in well–doing, for ye are 
laying the foundation of a great work.  And out of 
small things proceedeth that which is great. 
34 Behold, the Lord requireth the heart and a willing 
mind; and the willing and obedient shall eat the good 
of the land of Zion in these last days. 
 

“c. The Lord is bound…will bless us if obey commandments.” 
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Doctrine and Covenants 82:10 [underline added] 

10 I, the Lord, am bound when ye do what I say; but 
when ye do not what I say, ye have no promise. 

“d. Repent, come unto Savior, keep commandments, see His 
    face.” 
 

 Doctrine and Covenants 93:1 [underline added] 

1 Verily, thus saith the Lord: It shall come to pass 
that every soul who forsaketh his sins and cometh unto 
me, and calleth on my name, and obeyeth my voice, and 
keepeth my commandments, shall see my face and know 
that I am; 
 

“e. More knowledge, intelligence, advantage in the world to 
    come. Blessings come by our obedience to law.” 
 
Doctrine and Covenants 130:19-21 [underline added]. 
 

19 And if a person gains more knowledge and 
intelligence in this life through his diligence and 
obedience than another, he will have so much the 
advantage in the world to come. 
20 There is a law, irrevocably decreed in heaven 
before the foundations of this world, upon which all 
blessings are predicated—- 
21 And when we obtain any blessing from God, it is by 
obedience to that law upon which it is predicated. 

(a-e. Doctrine and Covenants and Church History Gospel 
Doctrine Teacher’s Manual. Salt Lake City: The Church of 
Jesus Christ of the Latter-day Saints, 1999, 211). 

*Although we are not called to colonize new areas, in what 
 ways are we asked to obey the prophet today? 

We have been directed to daily read the Book of Mormon; to 
daily say our prayers, morning and evening, as individuals 
and as a family; to attend our meetings on Sunday and to 
keep the Sabbath day holy; to keep the commandments; serve 
missions abroad and at home; endure to the end in 
faithfulness. These are a few important instructions we 
have been given to strengthen our families and ourselves in 
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these latter days. Our efforts today are to stand faithful, 
be obedient and to be pure within. 
 
IV. Missionaries Made Sacrifices To Teach the Gospel 
    Throughout the World 

  
While the Saints continued to come to Zion, and build up 
established settlements, the importance of missionary work 
continued, both here and abroad.  
 
Our Heritage states, 
 
“At the general conference held on 6 October 1849, he 
[Brigham Young] assigned several members of the Twelve, 
along with newly called missionaries, to serve foreign 
missions. [Erastus Snow,…Lorenzo Snow,…and John Taylor were 
called.] 
 
In their fields of labor, the missionaries witnessed 
miracles and baptized many people into the Church. Lorenzo 
Snow, who later became President of the Church, was [called 
to preach in Italy. He had initially gone to Southern Italy 
but saw no success. He was directed to go to north to the 
Piedmont area where a number of Protestants had gathered in 
the mountains. Initially he and his companion had no 
success. One day he saw] a three-year-old boy on the verge 
of death. He recognized an opportunity to heal the child 
and open the hearts of the people in the area. That night 
he prayed long and earnestly for God’s direction, and the 
following day he and his companion fasted and prayed for 
the boy. That afternoon they administered to him and 
offered a silent prayer for help in their labors. The boy 
slept peacefully all night and was miraculously healed. 
Word of this healing spread across the valleys of the 
Piedmont in Italy. The doors were opened to the 
missionaries, and the first baptisms in the area took 
place. [Some of my ancestors were among those who were 
converted and assisted the missionaries until they 
emigrated to America.] 
 
“In August 1852, at a special conference held in Salt Lake 
City, 106 elders were called to go on missions to countries 
throughout the world. These missionaries, as well as those 
who were called later, preached the gospel in South 
America, China, India, Spain, Australia, Hawaii, and the 
South Pacific. In most of these areas, the missionaries had 
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little initial success. However, they sowed seeds that 
resulted in many coming into the Church in later missionary 
efforts.” (Our Heritage. Salt Lake City: The Church of 
Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1996, 84-85). 
 
*In what areas of the world did the Saints preach the 
 gospel while President Brigham Young led the Church? 
 
Note: The various countries listed in 1852 are an example. 
 
Brigham Young led the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day 
Saints from August 1844, to August 29, 1877. For thirty-
three years, he served as the mouthpiece of the Lord. It 
was under his leadership that the Saints left Nauvoo.  
After wintering in Winter Quarters, he led the first 
company of Saints to the Salt Lake Valley. He laid out, 
using the plan prepared by Joseph Smith, for Salt Lake 
City. Under his direction, the State of Utah was colonized 
as well as numerous surrounding areas, including locations 
in Canada and Mexico. In 1853, he laid the cornerstone of 
the Salt Lake Temple. He had initially marked the location 
of the temple in 1847. He authorized the building of the 
St. George, Manti, and Logan Temples, and on April 6, 1877, 
dedicated the St. George Temple. On August 29, 1877, he 
passed away at the age of 76, in Salt Lake City. 
 
V. John Taylor Becomes Third President of the Church 
 
Teachings of the Presidents of the Church: John Taylor 
states, 
 
“[At the time of Brigham Young’s death in 1877], John 
Taylor was the Senior member of the Quorum of the Twelve. 
[As Brigham Young had done], he led the Church for the next 
three years as the President of the Quorum of the Twelve. 
In October 1880, he was sustained as the President of the 
Church with George Q. Cannon and Joseph F. Smith as his 
counselors.  
 
“In 1882, the United States Congress passed the Edmunds 
bill, making plural marriage a felony and prohibiting 
polygamists from voting, holding public office, or 
performing jury duty.  
 
“In 1882, [he] published his book, The Mediation and 
Atonement. 
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“In May 1884, dedicated the Logan Utah Temple. 
 
“1885, received word during a visit to California that 
federal officials have ordered his arrest for practicing 
polygamy. Returned to Salt Lake City on 27 January. On 1 
February preaches his last public sermon and, in hopes of 
limiting persecution against the Church by federal 
authorities, goes into hiding. 
 
“July 25, 1888, at age 78, dies in the Thomas Roueche home 
in Kaysville, Utah. During his administration, Church 
membership reached over 150,000. 
 
“Through one of the most trying periods in Church history, 
he was a source of great strength and direction for the 
Saints.” (Teachings of the Presidents of the Church: John 
Taylor. Salt Lake City: The Church of Jesus Christ of 
Latter-day Saints, 2001, x-xi). 
 
My Kingdom Shall Roll Forth states, 
 
“The Church made great strides forward. President Taylor 
continued Brigham Young’s colonization programs and 
vigorously implemented the changes in Church government 
President Young had inaugurated. Weekly ward and monthly 
stake priesthood meetings, Quarterly stake conferences were 
standardized,…and auxiliaries were adopted throughout the 
Church. [The Primary had been organized on August 11, 
1878.] 
 
“In 1880, [the] jubilee year of the Church, at general 
conference it was proposed the Church forgive the worthy 
poor any debt to the Perpetual Emigration Fund as well as 
any delinquent tithing they owed the Church…He also urged 
the Saints to forgive debts owed one another.  
 
“October 1882, in response to revelation, vacancies in the 
Quorum of the Twelve and the First Seven Presidents of the 
Seventy were filled.” (My Kingdom Shall Roll Forth: 
Readings in Church History. Salt Lake City: The Church of 
Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1979, 49-50). 
 
During the years of President Taylor administration, the 
missionary work of the Church continued to expand. 
Missionary work was opened in Mexico and with the Indians 
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living in the American West. Missionaries were also called 
to Prague, Czechoslovakia, and Polynesia. As the result of 
Sister Napela having leprosy, in 1873, she was banished to 
the island of Molokai. Her husband, Jonathan, being sealed 
to her, accompanied her. He later contracted the disease. 
While there, he presided over the Saints on the island who 
by 1900 numbered over 200. (see Our Heritage. Salt Lake 
City: The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 
1996, 93-95). 
 
Two experiences will be noted as examples of the work that 
was accomplished. 
 
Our Heritage states, 
 
“Meliton Trejo was born in Spain and grew up without 
settling on any religion. He was serving in the military in 
the Philippines when he heard a remark about the Mormons in 
the Rocky Mountains and felt a strong desire to visit them. 
Later he became very ill and was told in a dream that he 
must visit Utah. He met Brigham Young and investigated the 
gospel. He became convinced that he had found the truth and 
became a member of the Church. He served a mission in 
Mexico and was then prepared, spiritually and 
intellectually, to play a major role in seeing that Spanish 
speaking people could read the Book of Mormon in their own 
language. 
 
“President Taylor also called missionaries to carry the 
gospel to the Indians living in the American West. Amos 
Wright’s labors were particularly fruitful among the 
Shoshone tribe residing on Wyoming’s Wind River 
Reservation. After having served for only a few months, 
Wright baptized more than 300 Indians, including Chief 
Washakie. Latter-day Saint missionaries also carried the 
gospel to Navajos, the Pueblos, and the Zunis living in 
Arizona and New Mexico. Wilford Woodruff spent a year 
proselyting among the Indians, including the Hopis, 
Apaches, and the Zunis. Ammon M. Tenney assisted in 
baptizing more than 100 Zuni Indians.” (Our Heritage. Salt 
Lake City: The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 
1996, 94-95). 
     
These individuals are examples of missionaries who accepted 
the call to teach the gospel. They will leave, in some 
instances, their families, and spend their time sharing the 
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truths of the gospel with others. The invitation to serve 
missions continues to be extended to  the members of the 
Church. It is not enough to receive the gospel yourself; it 
is also our responsibility to share the truth with others. 
As you do so, the Lord has promised, our joy will increase.  
 
VI. Conclusions     
 
During this lesson, we addressed many important events that 
occurred during the leadership of Brigham Young as well as 
John Taylor. 

Brigham Young had been prepared for his calling as the 
Prophet of the Lord. He had been tutored under the 
direction of Joseph Smith. He had led the first company of 
Saints to the Salt Lake Valley. He played a major role in 
their settlement and colonization, initially in the Salt 
Lake Valley and extending to Canada in the north; South to 
Mexico; West to San Bernardino, California and East to 
Wyoming and Colorado.  

Shortly after his arrival in the valley, Brigham Young 
marked the spot where the Salt Lake Temple was to be built. 
He will also direct temples to be built at St. George, 
Manti, and Logan. 

Through his efforts, Brigham focused on the reorganization 
of the Quorum of the First Presidency as a quorum of 
administration and direction. This left the Twelve to 
fulfill their responsibility as traveling witnesses to all 
the world. 

Settlement in the valley was difficult. The Saints had to 
deal with famine and invasion of crickets and grasshoppers. 
Some of the Saints were attracted to California and the 
discovery of Gold. They had to decide to go to California, 
or to remain in Zion. For some it was a difficult decision.  

Saints who stayed often received calls to leave their 
established home and orchards and move elsewhere. This was 
according to the will of the Lord, as given through His 
Prophet. As always, their decision was determined by the 
depth of their faith and their obedience to the Lord.   

Some were called to distant lands to serve proselyting 
missions. The lands to which they were called included 
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South America, Spain, Australia, and the South Pacific. 
During these early years, many found little success, but  
sowed seeds that others later harvested. 
 
Upon Brigham Young’s death, John Taylor who was the Senior 
member of the Quorum of the Twelve, directed the Church. He 
did so for three years, before the First Presidency is 
reorganized.  
 
During his eleven year term as the leader of the Church, he 
will continued the colonizing efforts began by Brigham 
Young, strengthened Church government, established the 
Primary organization and dedicated the Logan Temple. His 
labors were effected by the passing of the Edmunds bill in 
1882, directed at the Saints in the west who were 
practicing plural marriage. Under the fear of arrest and 
certain imprisonment, many of the leaders of the Church 
went into hiding from the arresting officers in order to 
protect their families, including President Taylor. Despite 
a trying and difficult time in the history of the Church, 
the work went forth.  
 
Our next lesson [D&C#37] will address the need of a living 
prophet today, including his role and importance to each of 
us.   
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


